Agriculturally rich-Naturally beautiful

Yorke Peninsula Council
Access Advisory Committee

NOTICE OF MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the next ordinary meeting of the
Access Advisory Committee
will be held on Friday 25 July 2014
in the Council Chambers,
57 Main Street, Minlaton commencing at 1.30pm.

== _

Roger Brooks
DIRECTOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

AGENDA

ltem 1
1.1
1.2
1.3
1.4
1.3

Yorke Peninsula Council Access Advisory Committee

Welcome by Presiding Member — Meeting declared open

Present — Attendance sheet to be completed

Leave of Absence

Apologies

Minutes of previous meeting — for confirmation

Access Advisory Committee meeting held on Friday 4 April 2014



1.4

1.5
1.6
1.7
1.8
1.9
1.10
1.11
ITEM 2

ITEM 3
ITEM 4

ITEM 5

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

1 Step into the Minlaton Post Office — Minlaton — Nick Hoskin

2 Footpath access on the east and west side of Charles Street from
disabled carparks — Yorketown — Nick Hoskin

3 Hand rails on boardwalks — Port Rickaby — Nick Hoskin
4 Items to be considered in 2014/2015 budget

1. Footpath ramps on kerbs along Fourth and Fifth Streets —
Ardrossan
2. Point Turton Disabled Parking & Ramp Access

MATTERS REFERRED BY COUNCIL

PRESIDING MEMBER'S REPORT

QUESTIONS WITHOUT NOTICE

QUESTIONS ON NOTICE - Nil

DEPUTATIONS — Nil

NOTICE OF MOTION — Nil

MOTION WITHOUT NOTICE

REPORTS

2.1 Porter Building Ramps — Minlaton — Nick Hoskin
2.2 Wauraltee Hall Access Path

2.3 Yorketown Hospital Access/Egress

2.4  Yorketown Community Library Access Ramp

GENERAL BUSINESS

NEXT MEETING

24 Qctober 2014 at 1.30pm

CLOSURE
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Corporate. Emall Acldress
B T
ji-’ T Rachel Robertson <rachjrob85@gmail.com>
;; §ent‘ ; i Thursday, 10 July 2014 10:24 PM

fo: 11 JUL 204 il j|  Corporate Email Address
l_‘ Ec [t Leith Ilman

Subject—" Wauraltee Hall access pathway grant appfication

| Attachments; .~ Waurahee Hall[1).docx

Hello Shona,

My name is Rachel Robertson, | am the new Secretary for the Wauraitee Hall.

Item Mumber

Hiro-2ay-4

G5 Number
q.14. .77

Distribation

We would like to express our interest in applying for a grant for a pathway to the toilet block at the Wauraltee Hall

to help gain accessability for those who currently aren't able to easily access the area.

Can you please add this to the Agenda as Nancy Newhold from our committee will be
Committee Meeting on the 25th July to discuss this.

Please find attached a letter written by Suzanne Twelftree in regards to the footpath.

Thank you for your time.

attending the Access

If you require any further information from me, please dont hesitate to contact me via email or phone 0410 449

462,

Thank you

Kind regards

Rachel Robertson
Friend of Wauraltee Inc



9th July 2014-07-09

Central Yorke Peninsula Council
PO Box 88
Minlaton 5575

To Whom it May Concern
Paths at the Wauraltee Hall

I write in support of the fantastic work and commitment shown by the
Wauraltee Hall Committee.

The Wauraltee Hall has received a great deal of loving maintenance and
upgrading in the past several years and it is a joy to see. If the walls of the
Wauraitee Hall could talk, it would be a fascinating story of the many people
who have met, danced, loved and enjoyed wonderful company over the
century plus since it was built by community people for the community to use.
To see it being enjoyed as it is now is wonderful.

The Committee have upgraded many facets of the Hall including the toilets and
the area around the Hall but it is quite difficult to safely traverse the terrain for
those who need assistance with walking — ie with walking sticks, walking
frames, wheelchairs or simply babies in pushers. To have a solid path would be
ideal.

| appeal to Council to consider supporting this project — it will assist many
people to enter the Hall and the toilets safe and sound without enormous
effort pushing over loose ground.

The Committee have really worked hard and a little encouragement in the way
of support from the Central Yorke Peninsula Council in this matter would be
greatly appreciated.

Kind regards
Suzanne Twelftree
Mobile 0407 394 246

Email suzytee@bigpond.net.au



YORKETOWN PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INC

E @ E EV E Chairperson
r ! Mr Eddie Giovannini
5 P O Box 208
L -4 JUN 200 | [7eem Number YORKETOWN SA 5576
2220 -2014 -
l GDS Number + Mobile 0413 028 616
TOGETHER AHEAD q.14.2.6
Distribution
4 June, 2014 K% b
Mr Roger Brooks
Director
Development Services :
Yorke Peninsula Council i
PO Box 88
MINLATON SA 5575

Dear Roger

Access Advisory Committee — Yorketown Hospital Access/Egress

‘We write to you in your capacity as a member of the Access Advisory Committee for Council and
would ask that you take into consideration the following request from SA Health, Yorketown
Hospital & Health Service.

Progress has received the attached correspondence regarding access/egress from the Health
Service regarding ease with the use of wheelchairs when assisting patients in and out of vehicles,

They are suggesting that the guttering be remodelled and removed between the two “No Parking
signs at the front of the Hospital on Waterloo Bay Road, and we felt that the Access Committee
would be of assistance regarding the physical labour and to be able to assist with having this item
budgeted for.

It would be appreciated if you could liaise direct with Sharon Godleman from the Health Service
in this regard.

We thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours faithfulty

bk

LESLEY-ANNE SWAANS

Secrel

-



L@U I3y, Government of South Australia
ety SA Health

TR

Yorketown Hespital & Health
Service

co Country Health SA Hospital Inc,
b, , Yorke & Lower North Health Service

19 Waterioo Bay Road

YORKEIOWN $A 5576
12/05/2014

Tel 0B 88522000

Fax (8 8852 1664
Mrs Jenny Voigt

Access/Egress Representative
Yorketown Progress Associafion
Edithburgh Road
YORKETOWN SA 5576

Dear Jenny,

t am contacting you to thank you for the interest expressed by yourself on
behalf of the Yorketown Progress Association in the patient access and
egress of Yorketown Hospital.

The recent internal review to improve access/egress for patients requires
remodelling and removal of the guttering between the two “NO PARKING”
signs. The guttering would then be tapered to the road to enable ease of the
use of wheelchairs when assisting people with their mobility in and out of
vehicles.

I am happy to discuss further

Yours Sincerely,

8

Sharon Godleman

Executive Officer / Director of Nursing
Yorketown Hospital & Health Servcie
19 Waterloo Bay Road

Yorketown SA 5576

Tel: (08) 8852 0113
Fax: (08) 8852 1664
Mob: 0427 600 988

Email: Sharon.Godleman@heaith.sa.gov.au



3 Item Number
19 JUN 204 z \ 3556 Z014- ~ 4,

l__,____&gcess.(:eméittee GDS Number ;
Chair Persan q. 14 _‘2 &

Dear Roger, _ Distribution

On behalf of the Yorketown School Community Library Board | would like to ask the AcceLss
Committee to help fund an access ramp. We are hoping your group could assist us help dur elderly,
mother's with prams and toddlers, and other patrons with a physical disability. Currentithese
library users have to either use a ramp which requires an extensive and extended route ground the
outside of the gym out in the elements, or struggle up two steps. We would like to modily the
current library entrance route to cater for this disadvantaged group of patrons. The rout¢ we would
like to modify would provide eguitable access to the library for all of the community. It \:ruld allow

patrons to access the library undercover, protecting them from the rain and hot summensun. This is
alsp a vastly shorter route than that which they must use at the moment.

Consultatian with the Principal has clarified that Yorketown School is not in a financial position to
assist with this as it does not affect students.

A quote has been obtained from Tapes for the work and Frank Endermann, the Senior Facilities
Manager from Building Management Facilities Services has already provided a diagram of the
proposed work to Roger Brooks. The guote is for $8500 as at May2014. The Friends of the Library
have agreed to fund $1000 and we are looking for funds for the remainder.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Edlington '%W ‘QJ/QW6L~

Chair Person
Yorketown School Community Library Board




